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1.  During the months of July and August, I received three automated “Join-Us-Online” 

notifications of people within the Division 10 area who have completed forms on the National 

Auxiliary website.  One of the individuals lives in Sunset Beach and was informed that the 

nearest flotillas to him are in Southport and Surfside Beach, SC.  Another person was referred to 

Flotilla 10-01.  The third individual, who currently lives in Greensboro, indicated she wants to 

join a flotilla in Southport and so was referred to 10-05. 

 

2.  On July 4 I received a phone inquiry about joining from a young man who lives in 

Wrightsville Beach.  He was referred to Flotilla 10-01. 

 

3.  I received a request from DSO-HR Kelly for information about Auxiliarists who are working 

at Coast Guard facilities.  I passed the request on to the FSO-HRs and am waiting for responses.   

 

4.  DCO Adams sent out a message on 11 August describing a new procedure for completing 

enrollment applications.  From now on, applicants are not to date their page 5 and fingerprint 

technicians are not to date their fingerprint cards.  When DIRAUX prepares an application 

package and submits it to SECCEN, the DIRAUX staff will write in the dates. 

 

When told of this policy, several individuals in the Division who are involved in the enrollment 

process, including fingerprint techs, expressed concerns about the propriety of postdating 

signatures on federal forms.  I forwarded these concerns up HR chain to the ADSO-HR and 

DSO-HR. 

 

5.  Flotilla 10-01.   FSO-HR Carl Robinson contacted all of the HR Robot prospects, sent them a 

welcome letter with the resources needed to begin the application process, and spoke to and e-

mailed them back and forth.  He also met with two candidates at Port City Java.  None of the 

leads has materialized as of this time.    

 

6.  Flotilla 10-05.  One new member, Birgit Stokes, enrolled in July.  David Nelson, previously a 

member of 10-07, transferred into 10-05.  There are two other Auxiliarists who are in the process 

of transferring to the flotilla from out of state.  FSO-HR Halladay met with four other 

prospective members. 

 

7.  Flotilla 10-06.  An enrollment application was submitted for Joe Brosius.  FSO-HR Allen 

Padgett has been in contact with several prospective new members and one potential transferee. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Christopher Halladay 

SO-HR 


